
 
 

 

AMENDMENT NO. 1 to RFQ Professional Engineering Services for:                                  
Taylor Road Bridge Removal and New Bridge Design                                               

(NW Taylor Road Bridge CRP #3697) 

Amendment No. 1 Dated:  October 9, 2020 

 

TO:  All Proposers 

FROM: Gary Kaczynski, P.E., Project Manager 

  
 

Please note the following changes to the Request for Qualifications: 

 

4.0  ESTIMATE AND SCHEDULE 

Kitsap County anticipates the costs of the consulting services for this project to be 
approximately $150,000. The services are expected to start in January of 2021. The County 
wants a bid ready project by September of 2021. The County has secured federal funding 
through WSDOT’s Local Programs Bridge Program for the project.  The consultant selected 
will be subject to Federal EEO requirements and a mandatory 16% DBE goal.  

5.04 ANTICIPATED SCHEDULE  

The following schedule has been established for the submission and evaluation of the SOQs 
and selection of the Consultant. These are tentative dates only and the County reserves the 
right to adjust these dates at its sole discretion: 

 

 First advertisement of project:   September 23, 2020 

 Second Advertisement of project:   September 30, 2020 

 SOQs due:   October 22, 2020 

 Short list for interviews by:   October 30, 2020 

 Interviews:   November 13, 2020 

 Announce final selection by:   November 20, 2020 

 Contract negotiation complete by:   December 15, 2020 

 Board of County Commissioner approval:  January 11, 2021 

 “Notice to Proceed”:   January 12, 2021 


